



Town of Manchester







January 10, 2017
The Mayor and Council of the Town of Manchester met on the above date.  Those present were Mayor Ryan Warner, Melinda Smith, Jenn Warner, Vince Pacelli, Debra Howe, Dale Wilder, Andrew Eppley, Steve Miller, Chief Hess and Kelly Baldwin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Mr. Wilder made a motion to approve the December 13, 2016 minutes with revisions.  Mr. Pacelli seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. Warner made a motion to receive the December 2016 Check Register as submitted.  Ms. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Mayor Warner thanked all those who handled the last snow events.
Mr. Miller gave the monthly Town Administration and Public Works report.  There is no change in the Sheetz project.  Mr. Miller is working on updating job descriptions and is 25% complete.  Code enforcement continues.  Mr. Miller distributed a draft version of a Sustainable Communities Advisory Committee (SCAC) charge for review.  The ADA entrance to the Memorial Building will be starting and demolition has started for the remodel.  Mr. Miller provided an email from a concerned customer of Manchester Laundry.  There was an 8” water main break on York Street in December.  Mr. Miller believes this and other maintenance issues with York Street are due to the heavy truck traffic.  Mayor Warner acknowledged that this has been more of an issue since putting weight restrictions on Hallie Avenue and forcing vehicles onto York Street as an alternate route.  Mr. Wilder mentioned that one solution could be to remove weight restrictions rather than restrict on York Street and Mr. Miller strongly suggested the Mayor and Council consider it.
Bids were received for the installation of a non-potable water system at the Nature Center with a budget figure of $15,000.  Ms. Smith made a motion to approve the bid for the install in the amount of $8,600 from Miller and Sons but not to exceed $10,000 if additional work is deemed necessary.  Ms. Howe seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Chief Hess gave the monthly Police report.  There were 66 calls for service in December.  Statistics show that 20% of calls are to rental properties in Town limits, mainly involving Main Street and Chestnut Street.  The North Carroll Auxiliary Police patrolled over 600 hours during 2016.  Mr. Miller suggested looking into the possibility of charges for calls for service.  Chief Hess expressed his support of rental properties but doesn’t want individuals taking advantage of the system.  It should be noted that for 2016, Manchester experienced a 19% decrease in crime and, since 2013, saw a 51% decrease.
Dave Doxzen, of Castlefield, individually questioned the members of the Council as to their opinion on whether trash service should be given to their development.  Mayor Warner explained the background and that based on legal advice, it was not in the best interest of the Town.  Mr. Doxzen expressed his dissatisfaction with the process and believed it needs to be right and just.  Jerry Bowen agreed with Mr. Doxzen’s statements.  Mr. Bowen stated that residents pay over $43,000 a year in property taxes and get no service.  Both residents would like to have a meeting with the Mayor and Council and go over alternatives.  Mayor Warner agreed.
Guy Garey serves on the Manchester Valley High School Advisory Council and gave an update on their last meeting.  Mr. Garey asked everyone to support the Business Expo that will be held on March 11, 2017 from 9-2 at MVHS.
Council members gave committee reports.

Ms. Smith made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Wilder seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:48pm.
Respectfully submitted, Kelly J. Baldwin


